
 
Springwood Primary School 

Newsletter 

    

December  
2017 

Wednesday 20th December 
School Finishes for Half Term 
 

Wednesday 3rd January 2018 
School Opens for Pupils 
 
Monday 15th January 2018 
All Week - Parents Week 
 
Tuesday 16th January 2018 
2pm - 2:30pm - Craig Hall Sing Up Assembly 
 
Wednesday 24th January 2018 
2pm - 2:30pm  - Foxes and Badgers Class 
Assembly 
 
Thursday 25th January 2018 
2pm - 2:30pm - Ladybirds and Caterpillars 
Class Assembly 
 
Wednesday 31st January 2018 
2pm - 2:30pm - Ash and Maple Class  
Assembly 
 
Tuesday 6th February 2018 
1:30pm - 2:30pm - Coffee Afternoon -  
Swinton 
 
Wednesday 7th February 2018 
2pm - 2:30pm - Hedgehogs and Owls Class 
Assembly 
 
Wednesday 7th February 2018 
5:00pm - 6:00pm - Friends of Springwood 
Meeting - All Welcome 
 
Thursday 8th February 2018 
2pm - 2:30pm - Spiders, Dragonflies,  
Butterflies Class Assembly 
 
Wednesday 14th February 2018 
2pm - 2:30pm - Oak and Sycamore Class 
Assembly 
 
Thursday 15th February 2018 
9:30am - 10:30am - Craig Hall Coffee  
Morning 
 
Friday 16th February 2018 
School finishes for half term 
 
Please check out school website for more  

important dates 

Note from Jacqui 
 
What a fabulous term! 
 
As always we have been busy from start to finish!  I hope 
you have enjoyed our Christmas festivities as much as we 
have.  All our staff and pupils work so hard to make our 
performances amazing at this time of year, I hope you all 
enjoyed it as much as me.  Our Minibeasts team are saving 
their grand performance for the Summer Term.   
 
The Grand Raffle was a huge success and I cannot thank 
you all enough for all of your donations and for the raffle 
tickets you took home and sold to family and friends.  We 
have raised an amazing Ã1143.30 
 
We have got lots to look forward to in the New Year  
including finally opening our bike track and buying some 
bikes that we have been busy raising money for. 
 
Monday 15th January - Friday 19th January will be our next 
Parents Week, details of this week will be sent out in the 
New Year. 
 
I hope you all have a safe and happy holiday.  I look  
forward to seeing you all on Wednesday 3rd January! 
 
Jacqui 

 

Our Website address: www.springwoodschool.org.uk 

 

Congratulations to: 
 
Marcelle (Foxes) and Matthew on 
the birth of Ronni Violet born on 
19th November 
 

 
 
Matt (Craig Hall) and Zoe on the birth 
of Albie Amos born 24th November 
 
 
 
Sue Johnston on 25 years service with 
Salford City Council 
 

 

Welcome to: 
 
 
Children 
 
David - Tulips 
Joshua - Daffodils 
Nathaniel - Poppies 
 
 
Staff 
Lyndsey - Sycamore 
Chelsea - Foxes 
 
 

 

Good Luck to: 
 
Callan (Elm) and James on 
your wedding day 
 
 
Terence (Rowan) and Simon 
on your wedding day 

 

Goodbye to: 
 
Hannah (Poplar) on your 
new venture 
 
Daniel (Spiders) on going 
to University  



 

Christmas Markets 

The Christmas Markets were a huge success again.  Thank you to everyone who 
attended and to The Friends of Springwood for organising the event.  We raised a 
fabulous Ã780.28 

St Andrews Day 

As part of the St Andrews Day celebrations, each class was given the opportunity to take part 
in highland games in the hall such as wellie throwing, Scottish dancing, a thistle hunt around 
school and a Nessie hunt in the outdoor area.  
Classes were also given the opportunity to taste/explore/make some Scottish foods, such as 
shortbread, scotch pancakes, haggis and oats. There were also lots of other fun activities  
going on throughout school in the classrooms too!  



 

Children in Need 

Christmas Light Switch On 

We had lots of fun raising money for Children in Need! We dressed up in spotty 
clothes, and took part in lots of activities. There was a hunt for Pudseyôs Spots in 
the Outdoor Learning Area and a Spotty theme in the Sensory Studio. We did 
Spotty games in the hall and on the playground and Stick the Patch on Pudsey.  
 
We all had a great time and raised lots of money for Children in Need. Thank you 
for all of your support!  

This event is one of the highlights of our school year.  As always it was well attended 
by staff, pupils and parents.  I love seeing the children's faces when they see the 
lights being switched on and when Father Christmas arrives! A big thank you to the 
Rotary Club of Worsley for bringing Father Christmas to Springwood. 



 

Tulips 

Poppies 

Wow, what a busy time we have had in Tulips class! We have enjoyed continuing with our theme of 
óSuperheroesô this half term and even had a visit from the fire service, which was super exciting. We 
got to sit inside the fire engine and even use the hose! 
This half term we also created some lovely bonfire and rocket crafts using lots of paints and glitter. 
The children have been encouraged to make independent choices of colours they would like during art 
activities. It was also Children in Need so we celebrated the day by completing art activities and    
wearing our own spotty clothes. 
We have been learning how to sort colours, find hidden numbers in the sensory trays and have done 
lots of lovely mark making using brushes, our fingers and we also painted with ice cubes!  
Thank you so much for coming to see our Christmas performance, we hope you all enjoyed it as much 
as we did! Have a lovely Christmas and New Year. 
 

What a busy term on the run up to Christmas in Poppies class! We were lucky to have some 
lovely firemen in fire engines come and visit us and they even let us try on their helmets!! 
Lots of our learning has taken place in our Woodland area with filling and emptying the    
water wall is one of our favourite activities. Weôve also been on the lookout for the bird of the 
season- you guessed it.. a robin!  
We hope you have a good rest and a Merry Christmas from Poppies Class! 



 

Daffodils 

Daffodils Class have been exploring the Woodland Area at Craig Hall and they went on a   
nature hunt, looking for objects and items in the environment. They have also been learning to 
fill, empty and pour using the water wall.  
We also had a visit from the local Fire Service and Daffodils enjoyed trying on hats, sitting in 
the fire engine, listening to the sirens and, most of all, squirting water from the hose!  
Well done to Daffodils for their performance on the Christmas Performance of Our First       

Nativity. The children all performed really well and enjoyed dressing up in their costumes.  

Bluebells 

Bluebells class have had a wonderful half term.  
We have been very lucky to go on two educational visits. One to Warrington Play and 
Sensory Centre and the other to Trafford Centre to see Father Christmas and have a 
McDonalds dinner. Take a look at our favourite photos from our Father Christmas 
trip.  
We have done great learning and we are becoming more and more independent  
every day. Bluebells class love school! 



 

Badgers 

This half term our topic has been Toys.  
We have explored different sensory aspects and completed activities such as mark making 
using toys, practiced turn taking using preferred toys and made choices between a selection 
of toys to explore them further.  
Continuing to follow the Toys theme we have played instruments along to different music,  
explored the different sounds we can make with other resources to make our own instruments 
(banging sticks on the fence, rice in a box etc.). 
We have also worked with other classes to enjoy shared sessions using our favourite toys, 
explored the toys brought with the other classes, received letters and photos from another 
class all about their favourite toys. We made instruments to send back to them and photos of 
us and our toys. We even made our own wrapping paper to wrap our instruments in. 
As it is nearly Christmas, we have made and decorated a Christmas tree out of triangles of 
card, make mince pies, tasted Christmas foods and enjoyed watching a pantomime  
performance of Cinderella and a musical performance. 

Rabbits 

This half term we have been busy little bunnies in Rabbits class. We have been exploring 
Toys for our theme and we have loved playing games and sharing our toys with friends. 
 
Rabbits have also been very busy preparing for Christmas. We have written letters to   
Father Christmas, made Christmas cards for our friends and families and have done lots 
of practicing for our Christmas performance ï we hope you all enjoyed it as much as we 
did! 
 
Itôs been a great first term in Rabbits class and we are looking forward to 2018! 
We hope you all have a great Christmas break. 


